

In the name of God

A. Vocabulary:

1. Put the letter of the following pictures in front of a proper sentence. (There is one extra word.) (2 points)



A



B



C



D



E

1. Our teacher tried to explain the new word by means of sign language. **C**
2. The nurse is taking my father's blood pressure. **E**
3. Iranian craftsman weaves a beautiful silk carpet in a small village of Azerbaijan. **A**
4. I bought this beautiful pottery cup in Meibod. **D**

B: One odd out. (1 point)

- | | | | |
|---------------|-------------|-------------------|-------------------|
| 5 – a) nation | b) society | c) country | d) economy |
| 6 – a) create | b) increase | c) prevent | d) improve |

C: Fill in the blanks with the words given. (There is one extra word) (2 points)

agreed – exchange – caused – explain – helpful

- 7 – The air pollution **caused** serious problems for many people.
- 8 – The bank **agreed** to lend him fifty millions Rials.
- 9 – I'd like to **exchange** my dress for a smaller one.
- 10 – My teacher tried to **explain** me how to solve the problem.

D: Fill in the blanks with your own words. (1 point)

- 11 – Deaf people use **sign** language to communicate with others.
- 12 - My grandmother is **weaving** a rug.

E: Two of the words in each group are antonyms. Find them. (2 points)

- 13 - **start** / **finish** / decrease / produce
- 14 – **quickly** / sadly / greatly / **slowly**
- 15 – **rise** / move / reflect / **fall**
- 16 – **cheap** / famous / **expensive** / interesting

F: Choose the best one. (2 points)

- 17 – The cook made enough delicious soup for five to seven
- a) **ranges** b) sites c) means d) servings
- 18 – My aunt bought a wall clock.
- a) competitive b) **decorative** c) supportive d) reflective
- 19 – I don't need to sound like a native speaker, I just want to be able to speak
- a) absolutely b) **fluently** c) usefully d) hopefully
- 20 – A(n) diet contains lots of fruits and green vegetables.
- a) physical b) emotional c) **balanced** d) painted

Grammar :

G: Fill in the blanks with the correct form of the words in brackets. (3 points)

- 21 – I'm going to buy some **loaves** of bread and some **pieces** of cake. (loaf – piece)
- 22 – My father **hasn't given** up smoking yet. (give)
- 23 – I **will phone** you if I have time. (phone)
- 24 – Remember **to turn off** the lights. (turn off)
- 25 – He went home after **leaving** the school. (leave)

H: Unscramble the following sentences. (2 points)

- 26 – job – present – his – is – Amir – with – bored .

Amir is bored with his present job.

27 - have – I – decided – Spanish – learn – to .

I have decided to learn Spanish.

I: Choose the best answer. (2 points)

28 – There is lots of in the fridge but only few

- a) fruit/vegetable b) **fruit/ vegetables** c) fruits/ vegetables d) fruits/ vegetable

29 – There are a lot of on the table in the garden.

- a) apple and orange b) bread c) cheese and butter d) **oranges**

30 – “How long in New York?” “Since I was a child.”

- a) were you b) are you c) **have you been** d) will you be

31 – Her uncle works in a library. He there five years.

- a) worked/for b) worked/since c) **has worked/for** d) has worked/since

J : Read the sentences and draw upward or downward arrows for rising and falling intonations. (2 points)

↗ ↘

32 - If it snows, people will drive carefully.

↗ ↘

33 - She will pass the exam if I help her.

K: Reading Passage:

Art is what people create with imagination and skill. As a part of culture, **it** shows the way of life and identity of a nation and reflects the history of a society. In fact, the history of humankind is the history of art. If we want to know a country or a nation well, we should study its art.

Handicrafts are good examples of the art and culture of a country. By handicrafts, we mean making decorative items in a skillful way using our hands. Each country and culture has **its** own handicrafts.

Making and selling handicrafts are good ways to help a country's economy and introduce its culture to other nations. Many people of the world produce handicrafts and

sell **them** to tourists. In some Asian countries, a part of the country's income comes from making and selling handicrafts.

Iranian craftsmen and craftswomen are famous for producing very unique artworks from wood, metal and other simple materials around them. Many people of the world appreciate the art and skill of a young Iranian girl who weaves a beautiful silk carpet in a small village of Azerbaijan or Kurdistan. When tourists buy Persian rugs or carpets, **they** take a part of Iranian art and culture to their homelands.

A: Read the Reading and find what these words refer to. (2 points)

- | | |
|--------------------------------|--------------|
| 34. it (paragraph 1, line 1) | art |
| 35. its (paragraph 2, line 3) | each country |
| 36. them (paragraph 3, line 3) | handicrafts |
| 37. they (paragraph 4, line 4) | tourists |

B: Answer these questions. (3 points)

38. What does art reflect?

It reflects the history of society.

39. How can we help the economy of our country?

Making and selling handicrafts are good ways to help a country's economy.

40. Why are Iranian craftsmen and craftswomen famous?

They are famous for producing unique artworks from wood, metal and other simple materials around them.

In the name of God

A. Vocabulary:

1. Put the letter of the following pictures in front of a proper sentence. (There is one extra word.) (2 points)



A



B



C



D



E

1. Our teacher tried to explain the new word by means of sign language.
2. The nurse is taking my father's blood pressure.
3. Iranian craftsman weaves a beautiful silk carpet in a small village of Azerbaijan.
4. I bought this beautiful pottery cup in Meibod.

B: One odd out. (1 point)

- | | | | |
|---------------|-------------|------------|------------|
| 5 – a) nation | b) society | c) country | d) economy |
| 6 – a) create | b) increase | c) prevent | d) improve |

C: Fill in the blanks with the words given. (There is one extra word) (2 points)

agreed – exchange – caused – explain – helpful

- 7 – The air pollution serious problems for many people.
- 8 – The bank to lend him fifty millions Rials.
- 9 – I'd like to my dress for a smaller one.
- 10 – My teacher tried to me how to solve the problem.

D: Fill in the blanks with your own words. (1 point)

- 11 – Deaf people use language to communicate with others.
- 12 – My grandmother is a rug.

E: Two of the words in each group are antonyms. Find them. (2 points)

- 13 - start / finish / decrease / produce
- 14 – quickly / sadly / greatly / slowly
- 15 – rise / move / reflect / fall
- 16 – cheap / famous / expensive / interesting

F: Choose the best one. (2 points)

- 17 – The cook made enough delicious soup for five to seven
- a) ranges b) sites c) means d) servings
- 18 – My aunt bought a wall clock.
- a) competitive b) decorative c) supportive d) reflective
- 19 – I don't need to sound like a native speaker, I just want to be able to speak
- a) absolutely b) fluently c) usefully d) hopefully
- 20 – A(n) diet contains lots of fruits and green vegetables.
- a) physical b) emotional c) balanced d) painted

Grammar :

G: Fill in the blanks with the correct form of the words in brackets. (3 points)

- 21 – I'm going to buy some bread and some cake. (loaf – piece)
- 22 – My father up smoking yet. (give)
- 23 – I you if I have time. (phone)
- 24 – Remember the lights. (turn off)
- 25 – He went home after the school. (leave)

H: Unscramble the following sentences. (2 points)

- 26 – job – present – his – is – Amir – with – bored .

.....

27 - have – I – decided – Spanish – learn – to .

.....

I: Choose the best answer. (2 points)

28 – There is lots of in the fridge but only few

- a) fruit/vegetable b) fruit/ vegetables c) fruits/ vegetables d) fruits/ vegetable

29 – There are a lot of on the table in the garden.

- a) apple and orange b) bread c) cheese and butter d) oranges

30 – “How long in New York?” “Since I was a child.”

- a) were you b) are you c) have you been d) will you be

31 – Her uncle works in a library. He there five years.

- a) worked/for b) worked/since c) has worked/for d) has worked/since

J : Read the sentences and draw upward or downward arrows for rising and falling intonations. (2 points)

32 - If it snows, people will drive carefully.

33 - She will pass the exam if I help her.

K: Reading Passage:

Art is what people create with imagination and skill. As a part of culture, it shows the way of life and identity of a nation and reflects the history of a society. In fact, the history of humankind is the history of art. If we want to know a country or a nation well, we should study its art.

Handicrafts are good examples of the art and culture of a country. By handicrafts, we mean making decorative items in a skillful way using our hands. Each country and culture has its own handicrafts.

Making and selling handicrafts are good ways to help a country's economy and introduce its culture to other nations. Many people of the world produce handicrafts and

sell **them** to tourists. In some Asian countries, a part of the country's income comes from making and selling handicrafts.

Iranian craftsmen and craftswomen are famous for producing very unique artworks from wood, metal and other simple materials around them. Many people of the world appreciate the art and skill of a young Iranian girl who weaves a beautiful silk carpet in a small village of Azerbaijan or Kurdistan. When tourists buy Persian rugs or carpets, **they** take a part of Iranian art and culture to their homelands.

A: Read the Reading and find what these words refer to. (2 points)

- 34. it (paragraph 1, line 1)
- 35. its (paragraph 2, line 3)
- 36. them (paragraph 3, line 3)
- 37. they (paragraph 4, line 4)

B: Answer these questions. (3 points)

38. What does art reflect?
.....

39. How can we help the economy of our country?
.....

40. Why are Iranian craftsmen and craftswomen famous?
.....

